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English UK welcomes think-tank's conclusion that international students 
should not count as migrants 

English UK welcomes a report which recommends that the Government should not class 
international students as migrants. 

Instead, the Institute for Public Policy Research suggests that students should only count in 
the migration statistics if at the end of their course they manage to get a new visa to work or 
settle permanently in the UK. This would allow a clearer focus on controlling long-term net 
migration for permanent settlement, and avoid the "real and damaging consequences" for 
the UK education sector and the wider economy of current Government policies on student 
visas. 

The IPPR report, International Students and Net Migration in the UK, points out that the UK's 
three main competitors for international students -- the US, Australia and Canada -- choose 
to classify them as temporary migrants. 

Tony Millns, chief executive of English UK, said: "This report demonstrates that the 
Government's decision to count students as migrants is damaging the UK's international 
education business -- a £10bn economic powerhouse – in pursuit of the unachievable 
objective of reducing 'net migration' to the 'tens of thousands'.  International students take a 
course here and almost all of them leave within 5 years and go home. 

"People in the UK are intelligent enough to see international students as quite different from 
true migrants who come here for work and family reasons, aiming to settle permanently and 
adding to the UK's population.  It is this long-term migration that people are concerned 
about, and rightly want the Government to do something to control and reduce." 

"If the USA, Canada and Australia can treat students differently, so can -- and should -- the 
UK.  Otherwise, we stand to lose out when the UK has great potential to earn more for our 
struggling economy from growth in international education. The brightest and the best want 
to come here to study, but the Government is stopping them for short-term political reasons." 

 

Notes to Editors 
 

1. English UK is the world's leading language teaching association, with more than 450 
accredited centres in membership. It covers university and further education college 
language departments, international study centres in independent schools, 
educational trusts and charities, and private sector colleges. English UK is a UK 
registered charity (www.englishuk.com). 

2. For more information, please contact Tony Millns, Chief Executive of English UK on 
Tony@EnglishUK.com or 07976511439 

 


